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22 April 2024 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Contact: Peter Giannopoulos 

 
Our Ref: 52 2024 2 1 & 52 2024 3 1 
Your Ref:  

 
 
 
 
Dear Ms Barnet 
 
 
Property: 129 Mitchell Avenue, KURRI KURRI 
Description: Weston Aluminium _ Modification 15 SSD LEC10397-1995 and DA 86-
04-01 Modification 16 
 
I refer to notice received by Cessnock City Council in respect to the above State Significant 
Development, requesting Council’s comments for Modification 15 to Development Consents 
DA 10397 of 1995 and Modification 16 to DA 86-04-01 at Weston Aluminium. 
 
Council understands that the modifications propose ‘no increase in the annual processing 
tonnage limits, development footprint, hours of operation, traffic loads, air quality or noise 
limits is being sought. The proposed modification would not involve a change to the waste 
types or volumes received and processed at the facility. Traffic movements would remain 
unchanged and below existing approved limits.’ 
 
Given the proposed modifications will not significantly alter operations, will not increase 
traffic, noise and odour, and will adhere to its Environmental Protection Licence, Council has 
no objection to the modifications. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the proposed modification.  Should you have 
any further enquiries, please do not hesitate to contact me directly on telephone 02 4993 
4112 or via email peter.giannopoulos@cessnock.nsw.gov.au. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
Peter Giannopoulos 
Team Leader Development Services 
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